Year 4 Newsletter – Autumn 2018 – Welcome back!
What a fabulous start to the year! The children have settled really well and are a credit to you all. 

Our topics for this term in Y4 are ‘Sparks Might Fly!’ and ‘The Great Plague’. 
Numeracy
This half term we will be looking closely at number and place value of 4 digit numbers, addition, subtraction, properties of shapes, fractions and decimals, multiplication, time, mass and times tables. You can help your child at home by making sure they practise their times tables facts and practise telling the time using analogue and digital clocks regularly. We will also develop a range of problem solving and reasoning skills. 
Literacy
To start the term we will be looking at fantasy stories and settings. Children will enjoy writing their own fantasy stories based on a video clip, ‘The Cloudy Lesson’ and The Firework Maker’s Daughter by Phillip Pullman. We will also be learning about poetry, playscripts, fairy tales and newspaper reports. We will be encouraging children to spell words themselves and punctuate their work accurately. We will be teaching them strategies to enable them to do this through a range of discrete spelling, punctuation and grammar sessions each week, as well as re-enforcing this in our literacy lessons. 
Reading
Please read with your child each day, some children will be reading independently now and completing reading challenges, so please talk to them about the stories they are reading. Reading books will be changed at least once a week and please make sure you sign and write when and what your child has read in their reading diary each time they do so. They will also get a library/class library book which can be changed when necessary. Guided reading sessions are also part of our weekly timetable; children are grouped by ability and will be taking part in group reading activities with in-depth discussions, writing activities and a range of interesting and exciting books. 
Science 
‘Sparks Might Fly’ has a large focus on Electricity in Science. We will be looking very closing a how to construct circuits for a range of purposes, the components we use and objects that use electricity. The children will learn about how to be safe around electricity. There will be plenty of opportunities to plan, predict, observe and investigate. 
ICT

We will be learning about programming using the popular ICT resource Scratch 2 by producing our own maths games. 
Geography

In our geography lessons we will be learning about our different environments and how we can look after them. This will involve using a range of maps to locate larger and smaller areas, specifically relating to recycling and landfill sites.  

History 

After half term we will be learning about The Great Plague and its effects on London in 1665. 
Music

We have the opportunity this year to learn to play woodwind instruments as part of our music curriculum. An experienced teacher from the Lancashire Schools Music service will be coming into school to teach us on Wednesday afternoons. The children will be assigned a flute within the first few weeks of term after a letter has been sent home. 
Art/DT 
We will be drawing and painting to celebrate the Harvest festival. We will also be making torches with recycled materials and electrical components in DT this term, which links really well to our Sparks Might Fly topic.
P.E.
Please make sure your child has a full P.E kit in school at all times. Our P.E. day is Thursday and this term our areas are invasion games and gymnastics. We are also going swimming every Thursday morning. Please remind your child to bring their swimming kit. If children need a snack after swimming they are allowed to bring a piece of fruit. 
R.E.

We are learning about God, David and The Psalms. We will be looking closely at what God wants to see in our hearts. We will then look at the symbolism of light at Christmas for Christians and compare this to the Jewish Festival of Light. 
Homework

Reading is a priority, as is learning all the times tables. Literacy and Maths homework will be sent home on Wednesday and expected back on Monday/Tuesday. This may include ‘Education City’, ‘Spag.com’, ‘Mathletics’ or a handwriting task. There will also be a weekly list of spellings written by the children in their reading diaries each Monday and assessed the following Monday. Please encourage and support your child to complete as much of the work as you can but don’t worry if they are unable to finish or need extra support – just write a note in their reading diary or on the work in their folder to let me know how they are doing.
Thank you for taking the time to read Year 4’s newsletter, any problems or queries please feel free to make an appointment to come and see me on Wednesdays, after school. 

Miss L. Cross 
